
From: Suzic, Fred
To: London.RAP@justice.gov.uk
Subject: LON/00AU/LDC/2022/0188 RE: Application for dispensation - London Borough of Islington energy supply

s.20
Date: 07 November 2022 15:57:50
Attachments: 9 Template - main mail out.pdf

Dear Sirs,
 
LON/00AU/LDC/2022/0188  RE: Application for dispensation - London Borough of
Islington energy supply s.20
 
London Borough of Islington and Long residential leaseholders in the Borough subject
to communal electricity and gas supplies
 
Pursuant to Directions dated 26.10.2022, we confirm that the Landlord/Applicant
complied with paragraph 1 by writing to the leaseholders and recognised tenants
associations on 04.11.2022 (copy letter attached for reference) and that the Leaseholder
information website where all interested leaseholders/parties can view and download
application documents is now active at
 www.islington.gov.uk/GasElecContractsConsultation .
 
 
 
Yours faithfully,
 
Predrag Suzic
London Borough of Islington
Legal Services
7 Newington Barrow Way, London N7 7EP
T: 0207 527 3449
E: predrag.suzic@islington.gov.uk
W:www.islington.gov.uk
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04 November 2022 


Home Ownership Services 
222 Upper Street, London N1 1XR 
 
T: 020 7527 8415  
E: homeownership@islington.gov.uk 
W: www.islington.gov.uk 
 
Property ref:    
 
  
Our reference: DIS-APP 
  
 


 
 


Name  
Address 
Address 
Address 
Address 
Postcode 
 


 
Dear Name  
 


Re:  PROPERTY NAME  
 


Have your say: We have changed energy supplier from March 2023 to reduce the impact of 
rising energy costs  
 


Islington Council is responsible for providing communal electricity to your block and/or estate, and for 
providing the gas supply to some district heating systems. The costs for these are included in your 
annual service charge.  
 
We are writing to let you know that from 31 March 2023 we are ending our current agreements with 
SSE, our gas and electricity supplier, and we have entered into new arrangements with Laser. We 
have acted quickly to reduce the impact of rising energy costs for all residents.  
 
We are letting leaseholders know because in order to act fast, we were unable to hold the usual 
Section 20 leaseholder consultation. This means we now need to apply to the First Tier Tribunal (The 
Tribunal)  for dispensation. Islington Council will get dispensation if the tribunal agrees that it was 
acceptable for us to have taken this action without a Section 20 consultation. In 2015 and 2019 we 
successfully applied for a dispensation after changing gas and electricity suppliers.  
   
All leaseholders are welcome to read our application to the Tribunal and to make comments before 
28 November 2022.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 







  


 


 


 
 
You can view our application , the Tribunal directions, and documents at  
www.islington.gov.uk/GasElecContractsConsultation   
 
There is information about our strategy for procuring energy, our rationale for changing suppliers to 
save residents’ money, and information about how to submit a comment to the tribunal. New 
documents may be uploaded as the application progresses. The Tribunal’s final decision will be 
upload on or shortly after 23 January 2023.  
 


If you would like paper copies of the tribunal application and other documents, or if you require this 
information in an alternative format, email Richard.Powell@islington.gov.uk or telephone Richard on 
020 7527 8415 or write at the address shown above. Please also get in touch if you have any 
questions.  
  
Yours sincerely.  
  
 
 
 


Richard Powell  
Project Manager 


 
  
 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






